INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

FOR MAY 17, 2008
President Bill Strader called the meeting to order at 10:08.  Attending trustees were:

Mike Kennedy


Peg Stecky

Phil DeLeo


Vicki Karuzas 

Approval of Agenda - Bill called for approval of the agenda.  A motion by Dennis Karuzas and seconded by Steve Levy was made to approve the agenda as submitted. The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Approval of Minutes - Bill called for approval of the Annual Meeting of May 19, 2007 minutes.  Linda Ramsey made a motion to approve the minutes, and Steve Levy seconded her motion.  Doug Ramsey stated that under the topic of Garage Sale his name should be corrected from Lee Ramsey to Doug Ramsey.  During discussion of moving the annual meeting to the first Saturday in May, Mary Bova noted that the day is set in our by-laws, and a change would require an amendment to the by-laws.  With no objection to the correction of Doug’s name, the minutes were approved unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented a treasurer’s report showing a balance of $6,649.87.  After a few minor questions were answered, Dennis Karuzas moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted.  Bill Austin seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously.

Update On Lake Tapps    

Vicki Karuzas gave a report on the progress made to date by Cascade Water Alliance.  She reported CWA is currently seeking river flow reduction allowances from the tribes.  CWA also tried to pass an eminent domain law through the State House giving the right of way for a pipeline from Lake Tapps to Bellevue, but were stopped.  She surmised that their application for water rights would be on hold until after the November elections.  Mary Bova requested that Vicki keep members up to date on this important issue via the Island newsletter.  Dennis Karuzas countered that some information is just too sensitive to broadcast.

Initiation Fees For New Lot Splits    

Bill Strader clarified the formula for calculating the initiation fee for split lots that wish to be included into the Inlet Island membership.  He stated the formula is dynamic; the number of years since the IIMC inception in 1962 times the annual dues amount.  The current formula would be 46 (years) X $100 current dues rate, or $4600.  Steve Levy explained some of the history regarding Maple Point, and why some of their residents are members, while others are not.  In years passed they had an option to join.  Recent changes to the by-laws have removed that option. 

June Garage Sale     

The date for the annual Island-wide garage sale is set for June 7 and 8.  Karen Levy will place ads in the local newspapers.  Phil DeLeo volunteered to create new garage sale signs.  Billie Jo Dains and Michale Anglemeyer will place the signs by June 2nd. 

ACTION ITEMS:

Vote on Dues Increase    

At the 2007 Annual Meeting Steve Levy made a motion to increase the annual dues to $125, with a $25 discount to individuals who pay in full prior to the date of the annual meeting.  Bill Strader had seconded the motion.  Steve levy gave a recount of his reasons for the proposed rate structure.  Tom Timm stated this change would be an accounting nightmare.  He suggested using the terminology of “late fee” as opposed to “discount”.  Mary Bova said she believed the due date is set by the by-laws as May 1.  Bill Strader indicated Tom’s suggestion would not require a change to the by-laws.  Jerry Olson replied there is already a “late fee” if a member wishes to use their key card.  Mary Bova asked if we had a quorum for such a vote.  Bill Strader replied that we did.  Doug Ramsey thought the bill should list $125 as the annual fee, but $100 if paid by May 15th.  Steve Levy amended his motion to allow $25 paid in excess to roll over to the next year’s dues.  After a vote of the membership, the motion failed.

Vote to Change Annual Meeting to the First Saturday in May    

At the 2007 Annual Meeting Steve Levy made a motion to change the day of the Annual Meeting to the first Saturday in May.  Although Bill Strader seconded this motion, he led the discussion of this motion by listing the reasons why this change would make it hard for the board to prepare for the annual meeting.  Rose Bressina asked why the change was introduced.  Steve Levy stated that perhaps more members would attend if the date were not so close to the end of the school year, Memorial Day, and the beginning of summer.  Bill Austin wanted to know where we would seat more attendees.  Having little support from the general membership, the vote failed.  

NEW BUSINESS:

Crowd Control

Bill Strader explained some of the problems in recent years brought on by over-crowding in the park on hot days.  Many users do not live here and do not belong in our private park.  The best way to keep them out is to shut the gates behind you, and do not hold them open for people you don’t know.  Rich Thompson suggested we place signs in the gravel lot for “Boat Trailer Parking Only”.

Election of New Trustees

Bill Strader solicited volunteers to become active in their community by serving on the IIMC board.  Volunteers included:

Kevin Kirkpatrick

Michale Anglemeyer

Bill Austin

Rich Thompson will be the distributor of keys.

Teresa Larson stated her home was robbed on March 26, 2008.  We need to work together as a community to prevent further crimes like this.

Annual Projects

Bill Strader listed projects that were suggested at last year’s meeting.  They included expanding parking, resurfacing the basketball court or moving it to the tennis area, improving the playground toys, making the dock around the kiddy pool safe, and boat dock improvements.  Restructuring the basketball court means occasionally we could use it for overflow parking.  New items added this year include bigger garbage cans, “No Swimming” signs near the boat docks, removing broken glass from swimming area, fixing up the tennis courts, and adding a security camera system.   Brent Yahraus thought that swim dock liability should have top priority.  Billie Jo Dains said we need garbage cans in the bathrooms. Daren Proctor felt that “No Swimming” signs in the boat lanes should be a top priority.  Brent Yahraus asked how maintenance dollars were used, and can we get a better deal if we shop around.  Consensus of the board is that we are getting our money’s worth from our current maintenance man.  Jeff Alexander asked why we would want to expand the parking areas if we already are over-crowded in the park. Lee Eggers gave kudos to the new boat dock configuration.  Dan Allen lives on Rainier.  His lot shares a property line with the tennis court.  He opposes changing it to a basketball court.  David Moore would prefer to see the tennis court fixed up so that it can be used.  Kevin Kirkpatrick feels the playground equipment should be a priority.  Bill Austin favors security cameras with monitoring.  Phil will see if we can piggyback on city’s monitoring system.  Will Enwright suggested using our website, newsletter and other mailings to solicit special donations.  David Moore said we could eliminate a maintenance problem by changing the key gate to a card key gate.  Steve Levy replied we are required to have one non-electrical exit for emergencies.  Deborah Miller stated we need to designate some disabled parking spaces. 

Having no more business to discuss, Bill Strader called for a motion to adjourn.  Rich Thompson made a motion to adjourn, and Michale Anglemeyer seconded it.  The meeting adjourned at 11:10.  The next annual meeting will be on May 16, 2009 at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo

Recording Secretary
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